
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







MINUTES  








June 6, 2013 

1.0       ASSEMBLY 

1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton and Ken Eastman 

1.3  Visitors: 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the May 30, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -       

June 12th – Park and Recreation 6:00PM at the Town Hall 

June 17th – Master Plan Workshop group 10am at the Town Hall 

June 19th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

June 26th – Board of Adjustment Hearing 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

June 28th – Summer camp registration 6PM at the lodge. 

Did You Know? 

The Selectmen congratulate Public Works Director Ed Thayer and the Public Works employees for receiving the NRRA 2013 Award “Most Tonnage Recycled Through NRRA per Capita in 2012” population from 1,000- 5,000. The town participates in 5 NRRA programs including construction debris, commingled containers, mixed paper, freon recovery and tires and recycled 230 tons or 409lbs per person. 
There will be a Household Hazardous Waste Collection in Newport, NH at the Public Works garage on Saturday, June 15th from 9:00-12:00PM 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Nina Carter phoned to ask questions regarding the summer camp program. Her stepson is interested in volunteering. Dagesse told Carter to bring him to the registration night, which will be held at the lodge on June 28th at 6PM.  

4.2 Shawn Atkins came in to inform the Selectmen that Lolly Gilbert wants to donate an easement to the Town for an area for a septic system and well that would service the safety complex. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Ed Thayer: 


5.1.1. Reported to the Selectmen that he met with Kevin Belanger, representing NH DOT, a portion of East Washington Road is eroding by the village pond the State will take care of the permitting and the Town will take responsibility for the cost of the materials. Thayer wanted members of the Park and Recreation Commission to make comments regarding the aesthetics of the project. 


5.1.2. Started the trimming for the temporary culvert on Faxon Hill Road. 

5.2 Sandy Poole: 


5.2.1. Requested that the Selectmen sign the warrant for the unlicensed dogs in the Town of Washington. 

5.3 Michelle Dagesse:


5.3.1. Prepared and sent an email to the Sullivan County Sheriff’s Office for the firearms discharge investigation. 


5.3.2. Provided the Selectmen with the amount of monies owed to the Town regarding a recently tax deeded property. Dagesse will contact the former owner so that he may have the opportunity to purchase the property back. 


5.3.3. Provided the Selectmen with a draft Purchase and Sales Agreement, for the property next to the Center Fire Station.  The Selectmen approved the document and the Selectmen signed the document and Dagesse will forward to the property owner for their signature. 

5.4 Chief Marshall:


5.4.1. Officers Moser and Corrigan are thanked for repairing, cleaning and decontaminating the Police Department after the firearms incident on Friday evening. 

5.5 Sandy Eccard: 


5.5.1. Asked the Selectmen if she could contact the Town’s attorney regarding a property that the Town just recently took for tax deeds. The Selectmen authorized her to contact the attorney. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  Estimate from Olde Hearth Chimney Service to repair the chimney crown of the rear fireplace chimney at Camp Morgan Lodge – Eastman to contact the vendor. 

7.2 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #24- Public reading file 

7.3 Letter from American Red Cross thanking the Town of Washington for the recent drive held in April. – Filed 

7.4 Letter from Local Government Center informing the town of the new employment law hotline phone number. – Filed 

7.5 Email from Aileen Chute forwarding a petition requesting that the School Board form a committee to study the feasibility of creating alternative choices for our Middle and High school students. – The petition is available to sign at the Town Hall 




8.0 Old Business   




8.1 Eastman attended the Selectmen institute training on Saturday 




8.2 Eastman attended the Safety Complex meeting held on Monday. 




8.3 Eastman discussed the installation of a railing at the front stair of the Town Hall with the contractor who will provide the Selectmen an estimate shortly. Eastman spoke with the contractor about the drip edge diverter but cannot perform the work since he cannot go up in the bucket truck. 




8.4 Eastman attended the Planning Board meeting for Tom Marshall. The Planning Board is discussing the need to update the Master Plan and Jean Kluk, Steve Terani and Nan Schwartz will work on the Master Plan Workshop group. 




8.5 Eastman call Adam Wood and spoke with him regarding the .02 acres of land next to the Center Fire Station and will call back with next week to let the Selectmen know if he would like to donate the land to the Town. 




8.6 Hilltop Heating started installing the mop sink and the sprayer this week at the lodge. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1  Eastman phoned Lolly Gilbert to thank her for considering donating a piece of land for the Fire Station.  

9.2 Eastman called the County Sheriff setting up 5.3.1. Chief Marshall is recovering after a non-critical hand injury. 


10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $6,524.23 and vendor checks in the amount of $15,511.51

 June 7, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eastman motioned to adjourn Eaton seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM. All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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